AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 14th day of August, 2017
Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Gary Smith from Leptondale led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item 11C: Engineering - NYSDEC Water Main Extensions
Added Item 19A: Fleet Maintenance: Fill Two Vacancy Positions – Senior                        

                           Auto Mechanic Group 1 and Part Time Clerk.
Added Item 19B: Fleet Maintenance: Set a Bid Opening Date for Emergency                                  

                           Lighting for the New Police Vehicles.
Added Item 22:  Possible Executive Session – McVeigh vs. Town of Newburgh

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,162,522.03 for vouchers 173333 to 173685.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6.    101st BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION: Dollie Leibowitz 
       Dollie Leibowitz, who lives in Meadow Hill North, was present with many neighbors,               

       family and friends.  

       Supervisor Piaquadio presented Dollie with flowers; a Town of Newburgh pin;              

       Certificate of Recognition acknowledging Dollie as an Outstanding Citizen and                 

       Town Resident and commemorating her 101st birthday which was on August 1, 2017.    

       Supervisor Piaquadio then asked Dollie if she brought her birth certificate to the  

       meeting.
MOTION to go into recess for coffee and cake was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilman   

Manley, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION to end the recess at 7:20 p.m. was made by Councilwoman Greene,              

seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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Dollie wanted to thank everyone for this wonderful honor as she is so grateful for                all of the blessings bestowed upon her.  She stressed that she has such wonderful friends, family and neighbors.  Thank you all for the lovely tribute! 
    7.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Overlook Farms

     A.   Comprehensive Plan Amendment

     B.   Zoning Map Amendment
            Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

     postings and publications were completed.


     Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby               

     of Town Hall since Wednesday, July 26, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site               

     since Wednesday, July 26, 2017.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times              

     on Wednesday, July 26, 2017 and in the Orange County Post on Friday,                

     July 28, 2017.
     This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                     

     State Law.
     MOTION was made 7:21 p.m. by Councilman Presutti to open the Public                   

     Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     The purpose of this Public Hearing is to rezone a portion of the lot designated as Tax      

     Parcel (Section-Block-Lot: 9-1-56.21) and Tax Parcel (Section-Block-Lot: 9-1-56.22)   

     off of New York State Route 9W and Morris Drive from the AR (Agricultural Residence)  

     Zoning District to the Adjacent R3 (Residential) Zoning District which will encompass  

     approximately 29.039 acres of land.
     MOTION was made 7:29 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                         

     Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     Eric Greiner from Morris Drive asked the Town Board as to what kind of dwellings            

     will there be (single housing or apartments)?  Mr. Greiner stated that his concern  

     would be the added traffic on the roads and that he wishes it would stay agriculture.

     Supervisor Piaquadio stated that there is no project now and that this Public Hearing 
     is simply a zoning change.  

     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for  

     scheduling a second Public Hearing on Monday, September 11, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.   

     The Resolution calling Additional Public Hearing in the matter of the Amendment of  

     the Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town for the Rezoning of an Area of Land off  

     of Route 9W and Morris Drive comprised of a Portion of Tax Parcel (S-B-L: 9-1-56.21)          

     and Tax Parcel (S-B-L: 9-1-56.22) from the AR (Agricultural Residence) to the  

     Adjacent R3 (Residential) Zoning District prior to adoption: Application of Overlook    

     Farms, Inc.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the second Public Hearing                      

     date of September 11, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman     

     Presutti.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for  

     recessing and keeping the concurrent Public Hearing on the Local Law Amending           

     the Zoning Code itself open until the close of the second Public Hearing on the   

     Amendment to the Comprehensive Plan Update being scheduled by the above    
     Resolution.  
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     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to recess and keep the concurrent              

     Public Hearing on the Local Law Amending the Zoning Code open until the close              

     of the second Public Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
 8.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 p.m.): Indoor Amusements Establishment in the IB  

       District (Text Amendment)  

Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

postings and publications were completed.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of                    

Town Hall since Wednesday, July 26, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site since Wednesday, July 26, 2017.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on               Wednesday, August 2, 2017 and in the Orange County Post on Friday, July 28, 2017

This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                     

State Law.
MOTION was made 7:31 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

The purpose of this Public Hearing is to permit “Indoor Amusement Establishments”                as a principal use in the Interchange Business (IB) District subject to site plan review              by the Planning Board.  The term “Indoor Amusement Establishments” includes            

facilities with activities such as arcades, go-karting, bowling, pool rooms and other              indoor recreation and entertainment activities.  
      Anthony Morando, Esq., Cuddy & Feder, LLP addressed the Town Board requesting                  

      adding “Indoor Amusement Establishments” as a permitted principal use subject to site 
      plan review in the IB Zoning District.  Mr. Morando stated that Diamond Properties is     

      proposing to modernize and repurpose the existing space (Orange County Choppers    

      facility) to include laser tag; go-karting and arcades.   
      Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie asked to make a comment to the Town Board.  He            

      stated that he has received many calls regarding the proposed Legoland project in              

      the Town of Goshen which is a very controversial topic.  Mr. Zarutskie wanted it               

      noted that this request is nothing like Legoland and should not be compared.

      The report received from the Planning Board was favorable and is now beginning                   

      the SEQR process.
MOTION was made 7:37 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve sending a note to the Planning Board to act as the Lead Agency and to approve the Notice of Intent.  The Motion             was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      9.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
Donald Campbell, Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current YTD Activity: Calls for Service Taken: 15,662; Arrests: 741; Cases: 2,539;

   Trafffic Tickets Issued: 1,982 and Traffic Accidents: 1,031.

-  The Junior Police Academy ended last Friday, August 11th and was a great success.                   

-  Portable carbon monoxide detectors were installed last Wednesday in the police 

   vehicles.  The funds to purchase the units will be taken from the Seized Asset Fund 

   Account (#001-3120-0485).


TOWN BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 14, 2017


PAGE 4
   Councilwoman Greene stated that Town Justice Jude Martini spoke at the Junior  

   Police Academy graduation and asked all parents and grandparents to give their feed- 

   back to the Town Board with regard to the program.  A number of parents asked that 
   the Junior Police Academy be continued and said that they can see a change in their 
   children in just two weeks.
Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:
             -  The water and sewer bills will go out tomorrow (8/15/17) for the second quarter.

             -  School tax bills will be sent out on 8/31/17.

             -  Residents can now do check deposits through the tax office via internet.

        
Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:
July, 2017 Results:
-  Site inspections made – 264; Certificate of occupancies issued – 73; 
   Zoning complaints – 99; Fire inspections – 153; Fire investigations – 3;
   Order to remedy’s issued – 34; (Total: 626).   
             -  Total amount of money year-to-date received for permit fees: $351,000.00                           

                and 835 building permits were issued year-to-date.  
 
      James LaColla, Fleet Maintenance, reported the following:

-  There have been several employees that have been out due to retirement,                  

   workers compensation and having surgery, but Fleet has continued to stay

   very busy considering the shorthandedness. 
             -  Starting to get the Town trucks ready for the coming winter season.       
-  The new police cars are marked up and ready for lighting.  The Town                           

   should have them back in service by October 1st.    
     10.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Unsafe Buildings (10 West Stone Street and 77 Meadow Hill 

             Road)
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for  

approving the following two Resolutions Determining Unsafe Buildings and/or           Structures and Order to Make Safe or Remove and to Schedule Public Hearings.

             A.   Unsafe Building: 10 West Stone Street

             Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield stated that a site inspection was done  

             on Thursday, August 10, 2017.  The inspection revealed an open pit approximately 

             six to ten feet in diameter with no cover that extends to an unknown depth; a one 

             story wood frame structure approximately twenty foot by thirty foot in a decayed, 
             unsafe condition; the southern portion of the structure displayed total collapse of               

             the overhead roof and the vertical structural members lean outward indicating further 
             collapse is likely.
             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene approving the draft Resolution      

       approving the Public Hearing date of Monday, September 11, 2017 at 7:15 p.m.

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

             B.   Unsafe Building: 77 Meadow Hill Road

             Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield stated that a site inspection was done  

             on Thursday, August 10, 2017.  The single story ranch style dwelling sustained   

             extensive structural damage to the garage and breezeway on February 21, 2015.  

             The inspection revealed the overhead roof members have been totally consumed               

             by the fire thus allowing the vertical wall members to lean outward and likely to 

             collapse.  The inspector is requesting to have the garage and breezeway portion  

             of the structure demolished and to secure the remaining portion of the structure.  
             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene approving the draft Resolution      

       approving the Public Hearing date of Monday, September 25, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.   
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     11.   ENGINEERING: 
             A.   Gold’s Gym Performance Security

             Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the release of the remaining   

             performance security in the amount of $6,375.00 prepared by McGoey, Hauser 

             and Edsall Consulting Engineers D.P.C.  This is related to the Gold’s Gym expansion  

             project.  Mr. Osborne stated that the site work has been completed in compliance  

             with the approved plan.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve releasing the remaining  

       performance security for the Gold’s Gym expansion project in the amount of    

       $6,375.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.   
            B.    Cumberland Farms: Site Securities (Stormwater & Landscaping)

       Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                   

       by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers D.P.C.  in the amount                      

       of $216,851.00 for  Stormwater Security and a Stormwater Inspection fee of                

                    $4,000.00.  This is for the Stormwater and Landscaping related to the Cumberland 
                    Farms Project (2016-05).

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the cost estimate in the 

                    amount of $216,851.00 for the stormwater securities.  The Motion was seconded               

                    by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.   
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Stormwater Inspection  

                    fee of $4,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.   

       C.    (ADDED ITEM) NYSDEC Water Main Extensions     

             Town Engineer Jim Osborne met with Dave Chiusano from NYSDEC and reviewed 

             the design effort and cost implications of adding watermain extensions on Little 

             Britain Road and Rock Cut Road.  The DEC is willing to incur the costs to provide 

             service to properties impacted by PFOS contamination from the Stewart Airport             

             site.  Mr. Osborne requests approval to begin the surveying work and an updated 

             engineering proposal at a cost of $3,600.00.
             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve beginning the surveying   

             work and an updated engineering proposal at a cost of $3,600.00.  The Motion             

             was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.                     

     12.   POLICE:
     ​​
             A.  Expenditure from Seizure Account (Purchase of Portable Carbon Monoxide          

                   Detectors) 

      Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to purchase twenty portable    

      carbon monoxide detectors to be used by police officers operating vehicles and            

      entering buildings.   The units can be purchased from Sensorcon at a cost of $92.00 

      per unit when ordering twenty or more for a total cost of $1,840.00.  The purchase  

      will be taken from the Seized Asset Fund Account #001-3120-0485.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of twenty 

      portable carbon monoxide detectors from Sensorcon for a total cost of $1,840.00.   
      The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
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B.  Hiring of Full Time Police Officer
                   Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to re-instate Jason Monti                         

                   as a full time Police Officer with a start date on or about Thursday, August 31, 2017. 

                   Mr. Monti served three years with the department and resigned in December, 2016  

                   to pursue a career as a New York City Firefighter.  As per the collective bargaining  

                   agreement with the PBA, Jason forfeits all seniority rights for the purpose of shift bids,  

                   overtime and vacation picks.  Since Jason was gone less than a year, he is entitled  

                   to the third year salary step he left which is currently at $71,673.00 per year and his  

                   original hire date of November 29, 2013 will be used when computing his salary step  

                   increases and vacation accruals.

                  MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve re-instating Jason Monti as a                      

                  full time Police Officer with a start date on or about Thursday, August 31, 2017 and 
                  salary of $71,673.00 per year.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

     13.   ANIMAL CONTROL: Purchase of Vehicle

       Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to purchase a 2018 Ford Transit 

       Connect Van at a cost of $23,516.15.  
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing a 2018 Ford 
       Transit Connect Van at a cost of $23,516.15.  The Motion   was seconded by  

       Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

     14.   SEWER DEPARTMENT: 

        A.  Education Reimbursement 
                  Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido requests approval to reimburse Dave Leroy 

                  $114.00 for successfully completing the New York State Wastewater Certification  

                  Examination Grade 1 test.   ​​
     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve reimbursing Dave Leroy      

                  $114.00 for completing the NYS Wastewater Certification Examination Grade 1 test.   ​​
                  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

             B.  Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator  

      Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido requests approval to promote Dave LeRoy   

      to Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator Grade 17 pending the completion of the  

      Civil Service test.  The provisional start date will be on or after August 17, 2017.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve promoting Dave LeRoy to 

      Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator Grade 17 pending the completion of the            

      Civil Service test.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

     15.   ACCOUNTING: Purchase of Software 

             Town Accountant Ron Clum stated that the Town’s current accounting program (KVS)

             is being phased out; no longer being updated and will not be supported any more by 

             Microsoft (our current mainframe).  Mr. Clum contacted three vendors: Logics, Edmunds  

             and New World,  as they all seem to be the leaders in the area for municipal accounting 

             software.  The Accounting department went to the respective demonstrations as well             

             as their municipal clients to see how the program works in the field.  Mr. Clum believes  

             that New World System would be most advantageous for the following reasons:  
-  Their extensive local client list. (Town of New Windsor just went with them this month).
-  Perpetual upgrades, as they are developed, with no additional licensing fees.

-  Department Heads will have access to their specific department accounting information    

   for better decision making and analysis.

-  Ability to add on to their extensive list of modules such as: Utility Billing, Parks and   

   Recreation Software, Meeting Minutes, Code Compliance and Cloud Access for    

   employees and vendors.
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             Mr. Clum requests approval to purchase the New World System at a cost of $126,122.00        

             which will be paid out as follows:  



2017

-

  $10,890.00




2018

-

$115,232.00



                                                    $126,122.00
             Mr. Clum said that after the initial purchase, the annual maintenance fees starting              

             in 2019 will be absorbed by the Accounting Department which will amount to roughly  

             $10,000.00 per year.

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve purchasing the New World  

             System at a cost of $126,122.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

     16.   INSURANCE: Addition to Liability Policy 

Supervisor Piaquadio requests authorization to purchase an additional premium including Failure to Supply on the Travelers Umbrella Policy in the amount of $2,920.00 per Haylor, Freyer and Coon, Inc. which increases the Town’s gross amount to $11 million dollars. 
The policy period is from July 1, 2017 to July 1, 2018.

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve purchasing an additional premium including Failure to Supply on the Travelers Umbrella Policy in the amount of $2,920.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

     17.   SUPERVISOR: Retirement Incentive
     ​​      Supervisor Piaquadio asked the Town Board to consider instituting a retirement             

            incentive for full time Town employees in the Employee Retirement System (ERS).  

           To be eligible for the incentive, an employee must be eligible for a service retirement            

           with at least fifteen years of credited service.  

            In exchange for an irrevocable resignation for the purpose of retirement, each employee 

            will be given the following buyout to be paid on disconnecting from Town employment:



15-19 Years of Service

-

$12,500



20 Years and Above

-

$15,000

The incentive will only be offered to employees who retire between September 1, 2017   

to October 31, 2017.

           The retirement incentive is based on the review of our Labor Attorney.
           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve instituting a retirement             

incentive for full time Town employees who retire between September 1, 2017   

to October 31, 2017.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

     18.   RESOLUTION: Opposing Central Hudson Rate Increase
Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie to read the Resolution Opposing Delivery Rate Increases by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation.

             The rate increases will cause unnecessary hardship for many Town residents                             

             especially those with fixed or limited incomes.
 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Opposing Delivery Rate Increases by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation.  The                    

Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          
TOWN BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 14, 2017


PAGE 8
19.   (ADDED ITEMS) FLEET MAINTENANCE:

A.   Fill Two Vacant Positions: Senior Auto Mechanic Group 1 and Part 

      Time Clerk

           Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance Jim LaColla request permission to fill two vacant 
           positions.  Both of the positions below are budgeted in Mr. LaColla’s current budget. 

      1.  Senior Auto Mechanic Group 1

           2.  Part Time Clerk

           MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve filling the Senior Auto  

           Mechanic Group 1 position.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

           MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve filling the Part Time               

           Clerk position.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          

B.  Set Bid Opening Date for Emergency Lighting for the New Police Vehicles

      Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance Jim LaColla requests approval to set a bid 
      opening date of Tuesday, September 12, 2017 for Emergency Lighting for the                

      New Police vehicles.  The bid date is pending approval of Town Clerk Andrew  

      Zarutskie.

     MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed bid date                   

     of Tuesday, September 12, 2017.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman   

     Greene.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero –absent; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.          
20.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
 -  Congratulations to the Police Department on the Jr. Police Academy.  It was                

           a great success.  

Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -  Congratulations to the Police Department on hosting the Jr. Police Academy.                 

       -   The last Roller Derby team game will be held on Saturday, August 19, 2017                           

           at the Ice Time Sports Complex located at 21 Lakeside Road.  The doors will                 

           open at 5:00 p.m. and the first whistle will be at 6:00 p.m.
        Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

  -  A movie is being filmed at the Town of Newburgh Little League field this                  

           Sunday, August 20, 2017 at 9:00 a.m.  They are looking for players and coaches.   
           If anyone is interested, please stop by as filming will be done most of the day.   
 
        Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -  Hunting licenses have been on sale since August 1, 2017 in the Clerk’s office.  
21.  PUBLIC COMMENTS
       Dollie Leibowitz from Meadow Hill North

       Dollie Leibowitz thanked the Town Board again for the wonderful evening in her honor.
       Ted L’Estrange from Otisville, New York
       Mr. L’Estrange passed out literature to the Town Board regarding the stopping of  

       China’s forced organ harvesting from Falun Gong practitioners for profit.
       Mr. L’Estange asked the Town Board to join individuals of conscience across the            

       United States to stop this crime against humanity and save lives.
       Supervisor Piaquadio said that the Town Board would review the literature that was   

       handed out at tonight’s meeting.
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    22.  (ADDED ITEM): POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: McVeigh vs. TON
           MOTION to enter into executive session made at 8:24 p.m., made by Councilwoman  

           Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                       

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

           Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of the executive session                     

           will be to discuss litigation involving McVeigh.    

           MOTION to end executive session made at 9:35 p.m., made by Councilwoman 
           Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                       

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

           Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive              

           session, and no action is anticipated now.  

           MOTION to adjourn made at 9:36 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by   

           Councilman Manley.  
           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                       

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

   Meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m.
   



  Respectfully submitted,

   _______________________________      _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

   Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
 Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

           BJM – 8/18/17
